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Principal's Message
Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

Last Sunday marked the beginning of the Church’s year 

with the first Sunday of Advent. The adornments in our 

Church changed to the colour purple that originally 

signified a season of penitence. Advent is a season of 

waiting and preparation. We wait to celebrate the birth of 

Christ. We prepare by praying and focusing on living our 

lives so we are ready for Christ. It is a time to renew our 

faith in God.

 

In the coming weeks of Advent the readings of each 

Sunday will remind us of many important messages. Last 

Sunday we were reminded that Jesus is with us always but 

that we need to be patient, persevering in prayer and 

content to wait for our Advent.

 

In the Second Sunday of Advent we are called to prepare 

for the Lord’s coming. Let us pray for each other and for 

faith, to be filled with compassion, to overflow with love 

for one another and to remain focused on things that truly 

matter – all of creation living in the love of God.

 

A theme of joy always runs through the liturgy of the Third 

Sunday of Advent. The joy comes from the anticipation 

that the Lord’s coming is near. The Gospel also offers a 

challenge as we are called to act justly in all aspects of life.

 

In the Fourth Sunday of Advent we are reminded that 

Mary’s mission was to carry Jesus to the world. We can see 

Mary as our model for mission in her faith, her love and 

obedience. 

May we listen intently for the voice of God as we await the 

birth of Jesus.
God Bless,

 Keiran Byrnes
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FUTURE DATES

Please remember to 
book all students for 
their MAI 
appointments on 
Tuesday 29th 
January or 
Wednesday 30th 
January, details on 
how to book the 
appointments are in 
the newsletter

Friday 7th December
Parent Thankyou Morning 
Tea from 10.30am - 11am
Reports sent home today

Thursday 13th 
December
Year 6 Graduation Mass 
and End of Year Mass
Yr 6 Graduation Disco

Friday 14th December
Principal’s Morning Tea
(Students only)

Tuesday 18th December
Students Meet the 
Teacher for 2019

Last day for 
students for 2018
Wednesday, 
19th December

Tuesday 22nd January
Uniform shop Open for 
fittings and purchase

2019 return to 
school

Thursday 31st 
January
Year 1-6 Resume

Friday, 1st February
Kindergarten 2019 1st 
day of school

 
  

  

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2920 Phone: 9676 7293

We have limited 
spaces available 
in Years 1-6 in 
2019. If you have 
any relatives or 
friends 
considering 
enrolling their 
child at OLOL in 
2019, now is the 
time to remind 
them to place 
their applications 
at the school 
office.  

PHOTO GALLERY: 
See the latest photos on 
the school website: 

2018 Remembrance Day

2018 Kindy Orientation Day

2018 Christmas Concert

http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/en/Community/Galleries/2018-Remembrance-Day
http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/2018-Kindy-Orientation-Day
http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/2018-Christmas-Concert


Facilities at OLOL – Construction Work

Thank you for your cooperation as construction works continue. Though there is some 
inconvenience during construction we look forward to further improvements to the playground for 
the children. Progress in the past week includes:

● Grinding and patching of existing surface of basketball court 
● Acrylic surface applied
● Line marking of basketball and netball court

Facilities at OLOL – Announcement of Further Construction Work

 I write with exciting news about further improvements to the facilities at OLOL. We have been recently advised that 

further work will take place to build a covered outdoor learning area (COLA) to be situated outside of Year 5 and 6. The 

COLA will be a permanent covering providing shade and protection from rain. The COLA will include natural and 

artificial lighting, acoustic treatment and the paving will be resurfaced with synthetic turf. Works will include 

establishing sliding doors from Year 5 and 6 effectively extending available learning space as well as removing subsiding 

pavers and establishing a level concrete area outside of the existing OOSH.

The program of works will commence early in January 2019 before the beginning of the school year and are anticipated 

to be completed in March 2019. As with all construction works there will be some short term inconvenience. However, 

interruptions will be kept to a minimum. Access to the school, OOSH and playgrounds will be maintained but will require 

some alternate routes and safety fencing. All WHS and Australian Building Standards will be maintained. Full details of 

any adjustments that will need to be made will be communicated in a timely manner before the beginning of the 2019 

school year. As further details are confirmed I will inform you as soon as practicable. 

These works will happen as result of the support of Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta to improve the facilities 

for our children. This construction work will make a massive difference to the appearance and quality of the facilities  

for the children for 2019 and well into the future.

Architect’s sketch of COLA
View from existing covered 
walkway near Year 5 looking 
towards Year 6 and OOSH.
 



 

On Monday November 26, Dorothy Makasa, from Catholic Mission, visited our school to publicly 
thank our community for the wonderful fundraising effort through Mission to Busk. Our efforts 
were very much appreciated and we were thanked for sharing not only our talents but also our 
compassion and generosity.

Dorothy then stayed and presented a workshop for Stage 3. The program was called ‘The Haves 
and the Have -Nots.’ The children participated in a workshop whereby they roleplayed a situation 
to highlight issues and challenges that some people in various countries experience through no 
fault of their own. This experience took the format of a simulation game and actively involved 
students in situations of injustice and unequal distribution of resources ( such as educational, 
food, access to health and clean water and rights) . Students experienced life as the world lives 
in terms of the have and have not.

Some Year 6 students have shared their reflections with us to give us an insight of the impact it 
had on them. 



. 



Last Sunday was the beginning of Advent. Advent is a time to remember the many 
and varied ways that God continues to be present in the world. The first Sunday of 
Advent also sees the commencement of the new liturgical year. You will notice that 
the liturgical cloth and the priest’s garments are primarily purple in colour. This 
indicates a period of preparation to celebrate The Birth of Jesus.

Celebrating with an Advent wreath during the weeks prior to Christmas is a great 
way for Christian families to keep Christ at the center of Christmas, and for parents 
to teach their children the true meaning of Christmas.
 
The colours of the candles in the Advent wreath are purple, pink and white. One 
candle is lit each week at mass.

·    The first candle (purple) that is lit is sometimes called the Prophecy Candle or the     
Candle of Hope.

·     The second candle (purple) is the Bethlehem Candle or the Candle of Preparation.
·     The third candle (pink) is The Shepherd Candle or the Candle of Joy.
·     The fourth candle is (purple)The Angel Candle or the Candle of Love.
·     The final candle (white) is lit on Christmas Day and is called the Christ Candle.

     Christmas time is a very busy time for many people but there should always be time 
to pray. It only takes a few moments. Sometimes we feel that we are too busy to do 
this. I invite you to make some sacred space in your day, especially during Advent. 
Any place can be a sacred space and it will only take a few moments to share some 
of your time with Jesus.

      You might like to take a few moments to quietly say this prayer before you start each 
day. Enjoy talking to God and enjoy your day!!!!

 

Lord, help me to live this day, quietly, easily.
To lean upon your great strength, trustfully, restfully.

To wait for the unfolding of your will, patiently, serenely.
To meet others, peacefully, joyously.

To face tomorrow, confidently, courageously.
St Francis

http://christianity.about.com/od/Bible-Verses/qt/Bible-Verses-Family.htm
http://christianity.about.com/od/holidaytips/p/keepchristmas.htm


End of Year Celebrations

As part of our end of year events and celebrations we warmly invite you to the following:

 

Preparations for the 2019 school year are also well under way and as details are finalised I will 
communicate these with you next week. On many occasions I have spoken about how proud we are of the 
excellent reputation Our Lady of Lourdes has in the wider community and as we draw near to the end of 
the year collectively we have much to be proud of and thankful for.

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

TRANSITION DAY – MEET 
THE TEACHER

On Tuesday 18th December the 
children will be meeting their class 
teachers and class members for 
2019. At this time, class lists will 
have been finalised and are the 
result of many meetings, 
consultation and collaboration. 

Transition will occur between 
11.00am – 12:30pm and is aimed 
at removing any anxiety over the 
holiday break regarding the start 
of the new school year. 

Thank you for your ongoing 
support.

 

Friday 7th December Parent Thank You Morning 
Tea 

10:30am – 11:00am

Thursday 13th December Year 6 Graduation and End 
of Year Mass
(Farewell of Students and 
Staff)

9:15am

Year 6 Graduation 11:00am

Attendance Every Learner Every Day—Attendance rate for 
the year to date is 89.3%. Our school target is 90%. As a 
community we believe that every day counts for every child. 
Our attendance levels up to and including week 7 are 
recorded below. Congratulations to Year 6 who are now 
reaching the school’s Target of 90%. Congratulations to 
Years 3, 4 and 5 who continue to exceed the schools target 
of 90% each week.

We are nearly at our goal of 90% of students at school 90% 
of the time. Punctual attendance at school in these final 
weeks of the year are very important as we continue the 
learning every day for every child.

Term 4 100% Attendance Certificates will be presented on 
Monday assembly week 10. Certificates will be based on data 
up to and including Friday week 9.



Out and About

Despite the fact that the school year is fast drawing to a close there is still a lot 
happening at Our Lady of Lourdes. Last night we celebrated our Christmas concert 
and awards ceremony. It was wonderful to see so many of our families enjoying the 
performance and our students enjoying performing. Today we held our Primary  
Swimming Carnival and our Infants Dry Land Carnival, once again great events 
involving students, parents and staff having fun and celebrating talents.

Next Thursday our year culminates with the celebration of our End of Year and Year 6 
Graduation Mass. It is fitting that in a Catholic school that the celebration of the 
Eucharist is the highlight of the year. All parents are warmly invited to attend this 
liturgy and join with us as we reflect on the year that was.

Of course none of these events occur without the help of many. This is true of all that 
happens at OLOL. This Friday, as a staff, we would like to take the opportunity to 
thank all those parents who have helped in anyway around the school at our Parent 
Helper Thank You morning tea. Whether you have been a parent helper in the 
classroom or at one of our sporting events, sold iceblocks at lunchtime, covered books 
in the library or packed our Meal Deals we would like to say thank you. Any 
assistance, no matter how small, is greatly appreciated. So please come and share 
morning tea with the staff and allow us to express our appreciation for the parental 
support we have experienced throughout the year.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all our families a very happy and holy 
Christmas and a safe holiday. I look forward to working with you all again in 2019.

Carol Cividin - Assistant Principal

Sports News
2019 Parramatta Diocese representative team sports trials information for parents 
of current Year 4 and Year 5 students. Please click on the link below for 2019 
expression of interest registration information. Registrations now open.

2019 Parramatta Representative Team Trial information for 
Parents

http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/-/media/Files/CEDP/Sites/Primary/OurLadyofLourdesPrimarySevenHills-Files/2018-Files/2018-Notes-and-Forms/2019ParraRepTeamTrialsInfoforParentsV2.ashx
http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/-/media/Files/CEDP/Sites/Primary/OurLadyofLourdesPrimarySevenHills-Files/2018-Files/2018-Notes-and-Forms/2019ParraRepTeamTrialsInfoforParentsV2.ashx


BACK TO SCHOOL

Tuesday, 29th January Mathematics Assessment Interviews by

appointment Years K - 6

Wednesday,30th January Mathematics Assessment interviews by

appointment Years K -6

Thursday, 31st January Years 1 - 6 classes begin for 2019

Kindergarten Mathematics  

Assessment interviews by appointment.

Friday, 1st February Classes begin for Kindergarten 2019

Please don’t forget to book your Mathematics Assessment Interviews 
details below on how to book 

Please follow the instructions below to access the booking system for the 
Mathematics Assessment Interviews for 2019.

You can now book interviews at times that suit YOUR FAMILY BEST. 
Go to  HYPERLINK "http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au" 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow these simple instructions.

Enter code:  tpzvf

When you click finish, your interview timetable will be emailed to you 
automatically - check your junk mail folder if you do not receive your email 
immediately. 
You can return to  HYPERLINK "http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au" 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time, and change your interviews - until 
bookings close.



 

Congratulations to the children who received Merit Awards at last Friday’s Assembly:

KB:  Edward Zhuang, Varshith Domaraju, Lachlan Byrne, Giselle Assi

KW: Taylan Tufanoglu, Hayley Greentree-Davis, Gabriel Ishac, Tanishka Sriraj

1B: Anita Nguyen, Luca Madejski, Ethan Santosa, Tohuia Kama, Matthew Cadavid

1W: Karlos Ravic, George Safiti, Johnathan Awkar

2B: Ashley Lo, Isley Williams, Arya Patel, Jamie Hallett

2W: Aarav Sharma, Nathan Bayeh, Sophia Pearce, Laumanu Kama, DJ Leota, 
Cooper Burns

3B: Pranuti Saisriraam, YoYo Wang, Nesan Premchand, Piper Sullivan

3W: Amulya Avireni, Pavithra Jeyanthan, Latai Kama, Aiden Clark

4B: Callam Marshall, Gabriella Russo, Alex Layoun, Jesseline Franco

4W: Thomas Kendall, Jaylene Bong, Ava Rigney, Jeremy Smith

5B: Alyssa Stenton, Zarah Mowbray, Arnav Sharma, Rhys Webster, Catherine Holmes

5W: Makayla Dalmati,  Winnie Lual, Saanvi Vadlamudi, Noah Bumanglag, Callam Stirton,
Connor Nilon

6B: Natalie Assi, Nathan Clark, Reuben George, Thomas Osborne

6W: Joshua Herczeg, Sienna Rose Letufuga, Arzaan Netto, Alexander Sakre

   

    
    

    

Congratulations to Week 7 Gold 
Award Winners:

Kinder Ariah Moss
Year 1 Elisha Odur
Year 2 Shaan Patel
Year 3 Audrey Bajada
Year 4 Alby Bento
Year 5 Lily Kwicien
Year 6 Arzaan Netto

Congratulations to Week 8 Gold 
Award Winners:

Kinder Tate Roughley
Year 1 Laura Perkins
Year 2 Tia Gupta
Year 3 Ivy Su
Year 4 Keira Pangilinan
Year 5 Timmy Atem
Year 6 Katelyn Fountain



Reporting Student Learning K - 6 
Next Friday 7th December you will receive your child’s report for Semester 2. These reports are only one way of 
gaining information about your child and their academic progress. We encourage you to also look through your 
child’s workbooks and work samples that will be sent home in the last week of school. 

The report communicates information about your child’s learning 
● for all seven Key Learning Areas (KLAs) 

○ Religion 
○ English 
○ Mathematics 
○ Human Society and its Environment 
○ Science and Technology 
○ Personal Development, Health and Physical Education 
○ Creative Arts ∙ 

● using a scale of achievement. 

What is a Scale of Achievement? 
Kindergarten learning reports communicate individual achievement in all areas according to the following 
scale: 

Years 1 – 6 learning reports communicate individual achievement in all areas according to the following scale: 
 

Your child’s effort for each area is reported using a three-point scale: 
● Improvement Required 
● Satisfactory 
● Commendable 

The number of students achieving at various levels is determined: 
● by the year group’s achievements 
● it is not by a mathematical formula 

For Years 1 to 6 the number of students achieving at each level E - A is stated on your child’s report for each key 
learning area. 

Comments In the Semester 2 Report a comment section has been included for Religion, English and 
Mathematics as well as a general comment. In the Key Learning areas of Religion, English and Mathematics the 
comments take the form of dot points. The first set of dot points relate to what the student is able to do and the 
next set of dot points give suggestions as to the next step for the student in relation to the Key Learning Area. 

The general comment at the end of the report gives the teacher an opportunity to comment on the work habits and 
social aspects of each child. 

As throughout the year, parents have the opportunity to discuss their child’s performance. Should you wish to 
have a meeting with your child’s teacher, please contact the office or your child’s teacher to make an 
appointment at a mutually convenient time.

Working 
Towards ES1

Beginning 
ES1

Middle ES1 Late ES1 Working 
Beyond ES1

E D C B A

Achievement
Elementary

Achievement 
Basic

Achievement 
Sound

Achievement 
High

Achievement 
Excellent

Number of students 
achieving an E

Number of students 
achieving a D

Number of students 
achieving a C

Number of students 
achieving a B

Number of students 
achieving an A



ARE YOU LEAVING
If your child/children will not be returning to Our Lady of Lourdes in 2019, would you kindly inform the office as soon as 
possible.  The Catholic Education Office policy relating to the notice required from parents to terminate their children’s 
enrolment in the schools of the Parramatta Diocese, in part states that, “A term’s notice (10 weeks) in writing must be 
given to the Principal before the removal of any student or a full term’s fees will be paid”.  The notice can be given any 
time during the term for the next term.  A form is available from the school office.  
This means that unless the school receives a term’s notice no pro rata adjustment will be given for part term tuition.  
Notice in writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 in relation to the following year’s enrolment.  In this 
circumstance the requirement of 10 weeks notice will be waived.

Tomorrow December 6th  is the final day for uniform appointments for 2018. The uniform shop 
will be open on Tuesday 22nd January, 2019 for appointments or if you know the size you are 
welcome to drop in on this day between the hours of 8.30am and 3.30pm and purchase.

If you wish to make an appointment to try-on uniforms please logon to the website:

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/login

Use the event code: 

3unkv
If you require any further information please contact 

Aida Almeida in the school office on 8869 6800.

Thankyou

Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge

The Executive Director’s Summer Reading 
Challenge is on again. Students have a chance to 
win one of 4 iPad minis. To enter the challenge, 

read as many books as you can and say why you 
love them. Details via the link below:

Executive Director's Summer Reading Challenge

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/login
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/summer-reading-challenge


      OLOL PARENT GROUP

Term 4 2018
Here we are at the final stretch of the 2018 school year at Our Lady of Lourdes Seven Hills.

We have re-introduced In The Know Parent Group Newsletter to keep you up to date and 
informed on what is going on at school.

As we are concluding the year, this will be our ‘Lite’ edition. The 2019 school year will bring 
comprehensive editions outlining school community events, meal deals, updates and dates to 

remember.

To support the school in their environmentally friendly endeavours regarding the use of paper, 
In The Know will be distributed digitally.

The Parent Group is all about supporting the Our Lady of Lourdes school community. It is a 
component of OLOL that is here to give us as parents an opportunity to become actively 

involved in the community of the school, getting to know one another and functioning as a 
supportive community, benefitting not only the school community through the raising of funds 
and accomplishing tasks across the school that would not be possible without our assistance, 
but also our children as we demonstrate to them the importance of their schooling by showing 
them that we are here WITH them to support them in ALL aspects of their schooling. After all, 
our children’s schooling does not begin and end at the school gate, there is so much more to 

our children’s schooling that further enhances their potential for success and happiness. 

     

In The Know

President  Patrizia Fiorenza

Vice President Katherine Fountain

Secretary Melissa Fahey

Treasurer Janine Ballment

Publicity Officer Melissa Laus 

Email  OLOLPG@hotmail.com

The executive committee of the Parent 
Group consists of:

The Parent Group meeting minutes can be 
found on the school website 
www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au. 
Go to 'notes for home", then "whole school' 
then select the minutes you are looking for.

Please feel free to contact us at the email 
address listed or if you see us around school 
if you have any queries, suggestions, 
requests or ideas to assist in supporting our 
school.

mailto:OLOLPG@hotmail.com


 OLOL PARENT GROUP
In The Know

Dates to Remember!
● Parent Thank You Morning Tea – 

Friday 7th December 10:30 – 11am 
School Library

● Reports go home – Friday 7th 
December

● Year 6 and End of Year Mass – 
Thursday 13th December 

● Year 6 Graduation Disco - Thursday 
13th December 

● Prinicpal’s Morning Tea (for 
children) – Friday 14th December

● Children Meet 2019 teacher – 
Tuesday 18th December

● Last Day of school – Wednesday 
19th December

2019 Commencement Dates:
● Uniform shop Open for fittings and 

purchase - Tuesday 22nd January 

● MAI Interviews – Tuesday 29th 
January & Wednesday 30th January 
(See below for booking codes)

● Year 1-6 Back to School – Thursday 
31st January

● Kindergarten Commence – Friday 
1st February

● Cheers and Tears – Monday 4th 
February

Lunchtime Sales 
Our Lunchtime Sales have been 
going very well. Throughout 
Term 4, we have been selling an 
abundance of Zooper Dooper ice 
blocks. 
We are open to exploring other 
options to offer during lunchtime 
sales throughout the year, so if 
you have any suggestions, 
requests or ideas, please 
forward them to the Parent 
Group email or feel free to catch 
one of us around the school. 
Healthy suggestions so far have 
included cups of corn kernels, 
blueberry muffins and chopped 
fruit. We appreciate and 
welcome your input, so please 
keep the ideas coming!
A call will be going out early next 
year for parents to assist with 
lunch sales. Even if you can 
spare one hour a term to help 
out, it would be greatly 
appreciated (& just imagine the 
smile on your child’s face when 
they see you there!)

Toolbox:
Uniform Booking Code for 22nd 
January 2019 
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
Use the event code: 3unkv
Maths Assessment Interviews 
(MAI) Booking Code:
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
Use the event code: tpzvf

OLOL PG Chat Facebook Page     
The Parent Group have a private Facebook page. It is a place where you can ask 
questions and provide answers about our school, school events, or parent group 
events. There are currently 193 members. Welcome to the new members who 
have joined recently.
If you would like to join the group just search for "OLOL PG chat" and ask to join. 
Please read the rules so that you are aware of what can and cannot be posted.

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au


OUR LADY OF LOURDES SEVEN HILLS 
School Uniform

Children are required to wear full school uniform at all times including appropriate haircuts and limited jewelry. 
Parents' support is essential to ensure their child wears correct school uniform each day. 

The following information and images provide clarity about school expectations upon the return of students to 
school in 2019.

Boys hair is to be kept neat and tidy, off the collar, of consistent natural colour, of gradual even grade and all 
extremes of fashion are to be avoided. Some examples of “styles” that are unacceptable include: ridges, lines, 
undercuts, steps, bowl cuts, any excessive shaping with gel, and any shaving cuts. The school reserves the right 
to make rulings on the acceptability of any student hairstyles.

Girls hair is to be of consistent natural colour. Hair that is longer than shoulder length is to be tied back from the 
face. Hair is to be off the face and out of the eyes. Ribbons, hair slides etc, if worn should be in the uniform 
fabric or blue. Scrunchies are sold from the Uniform Shop.

Girls Summer
● blue check dress with navy piping 

& navy tab
● navy school jacket with school 

crest
● navy jumper with school crest 

(optional)
● navy (ankle) sock
● black shoes (lace up/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with 

school crest
● navy bag with school crest 

Girls Winter
● plaid tunic with plaid tab
● long sleeved peter pan collar
● classic blue blouse
● navy jacket with school crest navy 

jumper with school crest
● (optional)
● navy (ankle or knee high) socks or 

navy (opaque) tights
● black shoes(lace up/velcro)
● navybroadbrimhatorcapwith
● school crest
● navy bag with school crest 

Girls and Boys - Sports
● navy polo shirt with classic blue 

trim & school crest
● navy shorts with OLOL 

embroidery
● navy school jacket with school 

crest
● navy track pants with OLOL 

embroidery
● white (ankle) sports socks
● predominately white sand shoes 

(lace up/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with 

school crest
● navy bag with school crest

Boys Summer
● school classic blue short sleeve 

shirt with school crest
● navy (blockers) shorts
● navy jacket with school crest
● navy jumper with school crest 

(optional)
● navy (ankle) socks
● black shoes (laceup/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with 

school crest
● navy bag with school crest 

Boys Winter
● school classic blue long sleeve 

shirt with school crest
● navy (blockers) trousers
● school tie
● navy jacket with school crest
● navy jumper with school crest 

(optional)
● navy (ankle) socks
● black shoes (lace up/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with 

school crest
● navy bag with school crest 

Other items available...
● excursion/library bag
● scrunchies and  head bands

All items of school uniform & school bags 
are available at the school uniform shop. 

Girls and Boys summer uniform
Samples of acceptable school shoes

Girls and Boys winter uniform Girls and Boys sport uniform
Predominately white sandshoes and correct 
length white socks




